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KYEA E-Newsletter: for all youth with disabilities in Kansas!
November 1, 2007

KYEA NEWS

KYEA celebrates 2nd birthday!

It seems like just yesterday that the first Kansas Youth Leadership Forum (KSYLF) was held. Now, eight years later, we celebrate the second birthday of the Kansas Youth Empowerment Academy (KYEA), which was born from the KSYLF. KYEA officially opened its doors on October 1, 2005, so last month, KYEA turned two years old! What was once a small program and vision is now a reality in the form of a full non-profit organization. You all have supported us in our time of growth over the past two years. Thank you for joining us on our journey and helping us to reach our 2nd birthday. We ask that you stick around and journey with us into another great two years and beyond! To read about our full journey, see the attached article.

Youth Leadership Forum searching for potential youth leaders

It’s that time again! KYEA is currently searching for potential youth leaders to attend our 8th annual Kansas Youth Leadership Forum for Students with Disabilities (KSYLF). The 2008 KSYLF will be held June 17-21 at Washburn University in Topeka. The KSYLF is a motivational five day forum in which a group of students gather to learn about leadership development and disability pride. During the forum, delegates enjoy a week full of learning, fun, friends, and, most of all, a new sense of empowerment! Through various large sessions, delegates are able to hear from community leaders on such topics as disability history, advocacy, goal setting, leadership, assistive technology, and much more. Students are also able to share life experiences, goals, and ideas during breakout sessions with small groups. Delegates participate in fun activities as well, such as a Day at the Capitol, Mentor Luncheon, recreation session, real life fair, and a barbecue. A talent show and dance, which are always delegate favorites, are also a part of the week!

All students who are interested in attending the KSYLF must meet the following criteria: 

· reside in Kansas 
· have a disability as defined with the Americans With Disabilities Act 
· be in the 11th or 12th grade as of December 31st of the current year 
· have demonstrated leadership potential in school and the community 
Students must fill out an application that will be reviewed through a competitive selection process. About 30 – 40 delegates will be selected to attend. Applications are available on the KSYLF section of the KYEA website at www.kyea.org/content/view/125. The application deadline for the 2008 forum is December 15, 2007. See attached press release for more information.

Shopping fundraiser helps to support KYEA

Do you like to shop? Will you be in the Topeka area on November 18? Then you must purchase a Simon Evening of Giving ticket for only $10. KYEA is currently selling tickets to this evening full of prizes, great sales, and entertainment. With each ticket that is sold, KYEA gets $7 and the Simon Youth Foundation gets $3. Details are below:

What: The Simon Evening of Giving is an annual fundraiser used to raise money for local groups in the community. On the Evening of Giving, West Ridge Mall is closed at 6:30 pm to anyone who does not have an admission ticket. For those who have purchased a ticket, the mall is yours for the taking! All throughout the night, you will enjoy great sales in the stores, fabulous prizes that are given away, and a night of entertainment from various groups. This is the perfect time to do some Christmas shopping, and help out KYEA at the same time!

When: Sunday, November 18, 2007   ~   6:30 – 10:00 pm

Where: West Ridge Mall, Topeka, KS

Who: If you buy a ticket from KYEA, a portion of the proceeds will come directly to our organization and will help us fulfill our mission of serving youth with disabilities across the state.

Cost: Each ticket only costs $10! ($7 goes directly to KYEA, while the remaining $3 goes to the Simon Youth Foundation)

If you would like a ticket to the Evening of Giving, please contact the KYEA office at 866.577.5932.

Disability Heritage Project available for classrooms across the state

KYEA staff are currently available to come and present the Disability Heritage Project (DHP) in classrooms across the state. The DHP works to bring disability history and pride into the schools. Trainers can present to students of all ages about a variety of topics. Students learn what leaders, laws, and movements paved the road to the freedom of our future. They also learn what it means to be proud of one's disability and the disability community. KYEA will speak to elementary, middle school, high school, and college aged groups, as well as people with OR without disabilities. Do you know of a group of students who would benefit from this presentation? Then bring the Disability Heritage Project to your school today! To schedule a presentation, contact Julia at 785.215.6655 ext. 3 or juliaf@kyea.org.

Upcoming Board Meeting Dates

All KYEA board meetings are open to the public, but attendees do not have voting rights during the meeting.

Next board meeting: Thursday, December 6, 4:00 – 8:00 pm at a TBD location in Topeka, KS.

 

NEWS FROM THE YOUTH!

From Kelly Morse, YLF 2002 Alumna

Kelly has had a service dog for awhile now and recently had a negative experience when someone petted her dog. She wants others to be informed about rules when it comes to working dogs… most importantly, do not pet them while they are working. For more guidelines on how to treat a service dog, see the attached flyer.

STATE NEWS

National Federation of the Blind to hold state convention in November

The National Federation of the Blind of Kansas will be holding its annual State Convention on November 2, 3, and 4, 2007. It will be held at the Grand Prairie Hotel in Hutchinson. The Convention will have a special track focused on students this year. Attendees at the general Convention will learn about the NFB Newsline and will view a demonstration on the upgraded Kurzwiel-NFB reader (a hand held scanner that will scan text and read it back to you). Presenters will speak on topics such as talking books changing over to digital, accessible voting machines, Structured Discovery Learning (SDL) and so much more! For more information on the NFB Convention, please call 913-339-9341.

Ms. Wheelchair Kansas searching for contestants

The Ms. Wheelchair Kansas Program is currently searching for women of achievement, who are wheelchair mobile, to serve as contestants in the Fourth Annual Ms. Wheelchair Kansas event. This program is not a beauty contest, but rather a competition to select the most articulate, accomplished delegate to serve as a role model and spokesperson for people with disabilities in Kansas. The chosen titleholder will be able to share their platform (or passion) with various groups across the state, as well as get involved in community events. The 2008 Ms. Wheelchair Kansas event will take place on March 7-9 at the Holiday Inn Holidome in Topeka. Contestants must meet the following requirements:

· be a US citizen between the ages of 21 and 60 

· utilize a wheelchair for 100% of daily community mobility 

· be a resident of Kansas for at least the past six months 

· marital status is not a consideration 

· have not held a similar title in another state 

· be willing to raise money and obtain sponsors for the state and national entry fees 

· be ready and willing to successfully advocate, educate, and empower all persons through various opportunities over the course of the year 

Interested participants need to submit a completed application with a $150 entry fee, which can be obtained through sponsors, as well as a portrait to be included in the program. Applications must be postmarked by January 7, 2008. For a printable application, or more information, please visit the MWKS website at www.mswheelchairkansas.org.

Grants available to start your own business!

Have you ever had an idea to start your own business? Maybe you have the idea and talent, but just need some money to back it up. Well, this might just be the resource for you! The Kansas Council on Developmental Disabilities has announced the availability of $40,000 in funding for unique employment projects for individuals with developmental disabilities. Projects for consideration include, but are not limited to, customized employment, self employment, and resource ownership. This means that if you have a developmental disability and would like to start your own business, then you are eligible to receive money to help get your business started. Applicants are eligible for up to $10,000, and funds are awarded on a first come, first served basis. To request an application, please call 785-296-2608 or email kcdd@alltel.net. The application deadline is June 30, 2008.

Mental health advisory council looking for members

The Disability Rights Center (DRC) is currently requesting nominations from persons interested in serving on their Protection and Advocacy for Individuals with Mental Illness (PAIMI) Advisory Council. They are looking for Kansans who are or have been consumers of mental health services or their family members. The role of the PAIMI Advisory Council is to advise DRC and the DRC Board on priorities and issues impacting Kansans with mental illness. The Council currently meets four times a year on the third Wednesday of February, May, August, and November in Topeka. Membership terms are four years, and travel expenses to and from the meeting are covered by DRC. Attendance by telephone is an option, and people of ethnic and geographic diversity are encouraged to apply. Individuals who are interested in being considered for membership should send a resume and statement of interest to DRC and the attention of Wesley Marshall, PAIMI Council Chair. If you have any questions, contact Tim Voth toll free at 877-776-7541.

 

Down Syndrome Guild publishes new issue of newsletter

The Down Syndrome Guild of Greater Kansas City (DSG) recently published a new issue of their newsletter. KYEA was even featured in this newsletter. The issue is full of other information and updates concerning people with Down syndrome. The mission of this Guild is to provide support and resources for individuals with Down syndrome and their families. DSG seeks to provide the entire community with information and education to broaden awareness and foster positive attitudes regarding people with Down syndrome. To read their latest newsletter, visit www.kcdsg.org/files/content/November%20December%202007%20Connections.pdf. To learn more about this organization, visit their website at www.kcdsg.org. 

Fundraiser helps to support local disability rights group ADAPT

Buy flowers and help support a local grassroots organization at the same time… sounds like a deal! Kansas ADAPT is currently teaming up with Touch of Nature, Inc. to sell flower bulbs and perennials as a fundraiser. Their goal is to raise $3,000. The flowers are sold through an online catalog. Fifty-five percent of the gross sale totals on the flower bulb packages and 40% of the gross sale totals on the holiday gift kits (not including shipping charges) goes directly to ADAPT to help them reach their goal. To order, please visit www.touchofnature.com/fundraising/FallEOnline.htm. Be sure to include the organization code “26820” and the name “Kevin Siek” in the comments line of the checkout form. Kansas ADAPT is a local grassroots group that helps people with disabilities get the services and supports that they need in their own homes and communities. To learn more about ADAPT, go to www.adapt.org. 

New organization for parents of children with disabilities in Hiawatha

A new organization for parents and families of children with disabilities is getting started in Kansas. The EASE (Education, Advocacy, Support, Equality) Parent and Community Organization is located in Hiawatha and serves Northeast Kansas and Southeast Nebraska. Their mission is to empower families and the community for individuals with disabilities by providing information, support, encouragement, and resources. This is a fairly new group that is looking to reach a variety of people. They are currently looking for volunteers, as well as parents and community members who would like to get involved and see this organization grow. For more information, please send an email to President@easeparents.org. Also, visit the group’s website at www.easeparents.org.

Wichita State hosting workshops on improving health

Wichita State University is hosting a new workshop on how to improve your health. The workshop, called “Kansans Optimizing Health,” is geared toward people who have arthritis, diabetes, heart or lung disease, asthma, or live with the effects of a stroke. Anyone may attend and benefit from this class though. The class is a FREE six-week program that focuses on improving your health, one step at a time. Topics that will be covered include dealing with fatigue, frustration, and isolation; starting an exercise program and increasing your energy level; handling stress and learning to relax; eating well; solving problems to meet personal goals; talking to your doctor about your health; and much more. Two classes are being offered at the Wichita State University Heskett Center (Room 206) on Fridays beginning November 2 – December 14, 2007. The morning session will be held from 9:00 – 11:30 am, and the afternoon session will be 1:00 – 3:30 pm. To register, or for more information, call Ruth Bohlken at 316-978-5150.

NATIONAL NEWS

Survey focuses on benefits of sports participation

An important survey was recently sent out to obtain information on a unique topic. The survey focuses on getting feedback about the importance of sports participation for people with disabilities. This topic currently has limited documentation behind it, and advocates are attempting to change that. The results of this survey will help to support the idea of getting more recreation/sports programs for students with disabilities in schools. If you have an interest in this topic, we suggest that you take the time to fill out the survey. It can be found online at www.surveymonkey.com/s.aspx?m=n4rp7B_2bn78exlrPBTiHJpw_3d_3d. For further information, contact Doug Garner at 501-655-6507.

Exchange program for youth with disabilities to Bahrain

Mobility International USA (MIUSA) is currently accepting applications from highly motivated high school students (ages 15-17 by March 10, 2008) with and without disabilities from throughout the U.S. They are looking for students who are interested in traveling to Bahrain for an exchange program.

What: Youth Citizenship for Disability Inclusion Exchange Program. Travel to Manama Bahrain with MIUSA staff, as citizen ambassadors of the U.S. during a 21-day leadership program sponsored by the U.S. Department of State. Be welcomed and hosted in Bahrain by young Bahraini citizens and the Bahrain Disabled Sports Federation. Participate in workshops, panel discussions, cultural activities and site visits focusing on youth leadership, education and the role of young citizens with disabilities in civil society. Individuals selected for the program will receive a generous program scholarship to cover international airfare, program activities and materials, meals, lodging, disability-related accommodations, health insurance and accessible transportation. Generous program scholarships provided!

When and Where: March 9 – 31, 2008. Manama, Kingdom of Bahrain, an island nation known as the ‘Pearl’ of the Persian Gulf, with a population of 700,000. Sweeping desert-scapes, ancient fortresses and azure blue seas exist in vivid contrast to the very cosmopolitan and modern cities of Bahrain.

Apply: Application materials and further information about Bahrain and the exchange program can also be found at  www.miusa.org/miusa-exchange-programs or requested by e-mail at: lshula@miusa.org or by Tel/TTY at: 541-343-1284. DEADLINE: November 19, 2007. Application materials are available in alternative formats upon request.

Contact: Lydia Shula, Executive Project Specialist / Executive Assistant to the CEO / Mobility International USA / 132 East Broadway, Suite 343 / Eugene, OR  97401.  Tel/TTY: (541) 343-1284 Ext. 26, Fax: (541) 343-6812, Email: shula@miusa.org. More information can also be found on the MIUSA website at www.miusa.org. 

Summer internship programs available in Washington, DC

This is your chance to work in Washington, DC for the summer! The American Association of People with Disabilities (AAPD) is once again giving students with disabilities the opportunity to learn about careers in public policy and information technology through their summer internship programs. Applications for both programs are due by December 14, 2007 and can be found at www.aapd.com. The 2008 internship programs are listed below:

Intern with U.S. Senators and Representatives, for careers in Public Policy…

MITSUBISHI ELECTRIC AMERICA FOUNDATION - AAPD CONGRESSIONAL INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

This program is a paid summer internship that gives college/university students with disabilities from around the country the chance to obtain first hand knowledge of the legislative and political process by working in Congressional offices in Washington, D.C. Current sophomores and juniors interested in working on Capitol Hill are encouraged to apply. Roundtrip air travel and housing will be provided to interns, and each student will receive a stipend.

For further information-- www.aapd.com/internships/internship08/MEAFinternInfo08.htm
Intern at Federal Government Agencies, for careers in Information Technology…

MICROSOFT-AAPD FEDERAL I.T. INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

This program is a paid summer internship in Federal agency offices in Washington, D.C. It gives college/university students with disabilities from around the country the opportunity to gain real-world work experiences and further enhance employment opportunities, while also providing them the ability to perfect their information technology (IT) skills. Undergraduate students interested in pursuing careers in information technology are encouraged to apply. Roundtrip air travel and housing will be provided to interns, and each student will receive a stipend.

For further information-- www.aapd.com/internships/internship08/MS-AAPDinternInfo08.htm.

Webcast: Presidential candidates speak out on disability issues

The presidential election is right around the corner! Are you educated about the candidates and where they stand on disability issues? If not, then watch the Presidential Candidates Forum on a special Webcast to be held Friday, November 2, 2007. This day-long live event will take place in Manchester, New Hampshire and will feature presidential candidates speaking on disability issues, panel discussions with national disability leaders, and more! Confirmed participants include Senator Hillary Clinton, Congressman Dennis Kucinich, Senator Chris Dodd, and Senator Joe Biden. You do not have to be in New Hampshire to view the event. It will be Webcast at www.hovrs.com beginning at 7:30 am CST and will last until 3:00 pm. This Webcast will include CART translation and an on-camera interpreter.

ADA Symposium to be held in St. Louis, Missouri

The dates have been set for the 2008 ADA Symposium and EXPO. The event will be held May 12-14, 2008 at the America's Center in St. Louis, Missouri. The National ADA Symposium and EXPO is a comprehensive three day conference on the Americans with Disabilities Act and related disability laws. Attend this conference to learn all you ever need to know about the ADA! The schedule will include a variety of topics to fit your interests. Presenters will include representatives from the U.S. Dept of Justice, EEOC, U.S. Access Board, U.S. Dept. of Labor and the U.S. Dept. of Education. The conference also features an EXPO Hall filled with the latest disability-related products and services. Visit www.adasymposium.org to learn more about this conference.

Job development web course available

A web course focused on job development for youth and adults with disabilities is now available and filling up fast! TRN, Inc. is offering this popular 2-week, 20-hour web training that will cover key principles and hands-on tools for job development. The course includes applying marketing principles, creating various job seeking tools, and developing business partnerships. Participants will learn to approach employers with confidence. They will also learn how to present their best qualities when applying for a job. The course will take place November 7 – 20, 2007. Participants can log on at any time during the course period and participate in the training. The course will be taught by Dale DiLeo and Dawn Langton. Dale has provided marketing and job development seminars throughout the US. For those of you who attended the 2007 KS Disability Caucus, Dale was one of the keynote speakers for the event. Dawn is 20-year marketing veteran and co-author of Get the Marketing Edge: A Job Developer's Toolkit for People with Disabilities. Registration is $149 and is limited (as of today, there are about 20 seats left). To learn more about the training, and to register, go to: www.trninc.com/entry/welcome2.asp.

Be a spectator at the 2008 Paralympic games in Beijing!

Here is your opportunity to go to Beijing! US Paralympics, a division of the US Olympic Committee, and the Paralympic Academy want you to go to Beijing as a spectator of the Paralympic games in 2008. The Paralympic Academy is an educational program which is giving students with physical disabilities the opportunity to travel to the Beijing games to learn more about competitive sports and the positive impact they have on the lives of people with physical disabilities. Applications are being accepted until April 1, 2008. For the applications and additional information, please visit www.usolympicteam.com/paralympics.

RESOURCES

Accessible Arts, Inc: Unlocking the Arts for Children with Disabilities
Art is important for all people. Accessible Arts, Inc., which has been serving Kansans since 1988, works to ensure that all forms of art are available to people with disabilities. Their mission is to unlock the arts for children with disabilities and advocate access to the arts. This mission is achieved in three ways: (1) by providing direct programming in all of the art disciplines to children, (2) by training adults who work with children with disabilities to include art in their activities, and (3) by training teaching artists to work with children with disabilities. These services revolve around three main components of advocacy, education, and collaboration. Accessible Arts believes that through the arts, children develop critical thinking skills, take risks in a safe environment, and experience successes. They feel that the challenge of creating something of value instills hope and self-confidence in children. Accessible Arts provides a wide range of services making the arts accessible to people of all ages and abilities. These services include training workshops, arts demonstrations with students, technical assistance, a resource center, educational materials, and direct Services, consultation, and evaluation. Many of these services are available at reduced fees or no charge to the participants.

Accessible Arts recently unveiled a new logo, new mission, and a brand new newsletter! Their newsletter is full of information and events related to people with disabilities and the arts. To view the newsletter, visit www.accessiblearts.org/newsletterFall2007.pdf. For more information on Accessible Arts, contact Kit Bardwell, Program Director, at 913-281-1133 or kbardwell@accessiblearts.org. You may also visit their website at www.accessiblearts.org.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
Hope you all are enjoying the fall weather! Use this time to enjoy the outdoors and take advantage of some of the opportunities listed above.
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KYEA CELEBRATES TWO YEARS SERVING YOUTH

WITH DISABILITIES IN KANSAS

It seems like just yesterday that the first Kansas Youth Leadership Forum (KSYLF) was held. Now, eight years later, we celebrate the second birthday of the Kansas Youth Empowerment Academy (KYEA), which was born from the KSYLF. What was once a small program and vision is now a reality in the form of a full non-profit organization. 

KYEA officially opened its doors on October 1, 2005. The organization stemmed from a motivational leadership training program called the Youth Leadership Forum. In 1998 a delegation from Kansas attended a conference in California to learn about an innovative program providing leadership training for high school juniors and seniors with disabilities. Upon returning to Kansas, a steering committee was formed to plan the first Kansas Youth Leadership Forum. In 2001, with a grant from the Resource Center for Independent Living, the first KSYLF was held. After hosting five successful Forums it became apparent that additional programs for transition-age youth were needed. In 2005 a group of KSYLF alumni, volunteers, parents, and supporters gathered at the Statehouse to provide testimony on the impact of the Forum, as well as request funding to start an organization. After much praise from both the House and Senate, the funding was approved and the Kansas Youth Empowerment Academy was born. KYEA is currently funded by a grant from Kansas Rehabilitation Services and match funds from the Kansas Legislature. The organization is about, and for, youth with disabilities; therefore, it is also driven by youth. KYEA is governed by a board of directors comprised of 51% youth with disabilities as voting members.

KYEA was established to house the Youth Leadership Forum and other programs that empower young people with disabilities. For the past two years, it has done just that. The main focus of this organization continues to be on the KSYLF. This program has served 189 youth over a period of seven years. In the past two years, KSYLF has changed, improved, and grown to best serve the needs of the young adults who attend. When KYEA opened, a new program was created to further the message of disability pride. The Disability Heritage Project brings the past, present, and future into the schools by teaching disability history and pride to students with AND without disabilities. In the past two years, the DHP has been taken into 21 schools, shared with 36 different groups, and taught to approximately 1370 students.

Over the past two years, KYEA has endured growing pains and periods of transition. One such transition occurred in July of 2007 with the resignation of former Executive Director, Brenda Eddy. Brenda was a great help to the growth of KSYLF and KYEA. Her contribution to this organization has not been forgotten. For the past few months, Julia Fonseca has been serving as the Interim Director, while Carrie Greenwood serves as the Outreach Coordinator. Both Julia and Carrie have been with KYEA since its origination. KYEA has taken many positive steps in the past two years, as well, with the creation of many new programs and partnerships. One such program was Project PRIDE (Preparing to Reach Independence through Disability Education). PRIDE was a six-month, skill-building peer group for high school students with disabilities. Its goal was to equip students with the necessary information to foster the growth of disability pride and the fulfillment of the “American Dream.” KYEA has conducted conference calls on a variety of topics, coordinated a “Youth Talk” session with young adults in Garden City and at the Disability Caucus, and has maintained involvement with Disability Mentoring Day. KYEA has also created partnerships with many other disability organizations and has continued to serve as a resource bank for youth with disabilities in Kansas.

With two years behind us, what can KYEA expect for the next two years and beyond? The board and staff of KYEA are continually working on funding opportunities to further our mission through quality leadership and empowerment programs. We hope to provide more workshops for youth focusing on employment, independence, self esteem, advocacy, and more. Through our current programs, we have seen the benefits of mentoring relationships and how they can truly lead young people to success. KYEA is dedicated to facilitating mentoring relationships between youth and successful adults. We would also like to facilitate relationships between our young adult participants and the younger generation. We are looking to provide volunteer / internship opportunities as well, which include assistance with our website, newsletters, presentations, and office duties. We are also continually searching for new board members who have a passion for the KYEA mission. The future holds many hopes and dreams. We all know, to reach our dreams, we have to have a plan. KYEA asks that you continue to support us and our plans to work for YOUth!

	FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

October 26, 2007
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	Contact:  Julia Fonseca, Interim Director
Kansas Youth Empowerment Academy

517 SW 37th St., Suite B

Topeka, KS 66611

866.577.5932 Toll Free

785.215.6698 TTY

785.215.6699 Fax

juliaf@kyea.org 


KANSAS YOUTH LEADERSHIP FORUM

SEARCHES FOR POTENTIAL YOUTH LEADERS
The Kansas Youth Leadership Forum for Students with Disabilities (KSYLF) is currently searching for motivated young leaders to attend the eighth annual forum held June 17 – 21, 2008 at Washburn University in Topeka. The KSYLF is coordinated by the Kansas Youth Empowerment Academy (KYEA), a youth-driven, non-profit organization that promotes and supports the development of youth with disabilities in Kansas.

The KSYLF is an annual conference that is heading into its eighth year serving students with disabilities across the state. During the forum, delegates enjoy a week full of learning, fun, friends, and, most of all, a new sense of empowerment! Through various large sessions, delegates are able to hear from community leaders on such topics as disability history, advocacy, goal setting, leadership, assistive technology, and much more. Students are also able to share life experiences, goals, and ideas during breakout sessions with small groups. By week’s end, all delegates will have stated their future plans and career goals in their very own Personal Leadership Plan.

Aside from large and small group sessions, students participate in a variety of fun activities as well. A trip to the Capitol is always a highlight of the week. Students are able to tour the Capitol building, as well as participate in a legislative activity in the Senate Chambers. Other activities include a mentor luncheon where delegates are paired with an adult from their area who has a similar career interest, and a talent show where participants are able to share their unique abilities with the group. Other fun activities include a recreation session, real life fair, a barbeque, and a dance, which is always a delegate favorite!

All students who are interested in attending the KSYLF must meet the following criteria: (1) reside in Kansas, (2) have a disability as defined with the Americans With Disabilities Act, (3) be in the 11th or 12th grade as of December 31st of the current year, and (4) have demonstrated leadership potential in school and the community. Students must fill out an application that will be reviewed through a competitive selection process. About 30 – 40 delegates will be selected to attend. Applications are available on the KSYLF section of the KYEA website (see below). The application deadline for the 2008 forum is December 15, 2007.

There will be no cost for students who are selected to attend. All lodging, food, and accommodations are paid for through KSYLF funds. Accommodations such as personal care attendants, sign language interpreters, large print or Braille materials, and other accommodations will be provided for those delegates who need them.

For more information about the Kansas Youth Leadership Forum, please contact Julia Fonseca, Interim Director, toll free at 866.577.5932 or via e-mail at juliaf@kyea.org. More information can also be found on the KYEA website at www.kyea.org.

The KYEA is made possible by a grant from Kansas Rehabilitation Services and match funds from the Kansas Legislature.
WHEN YOU SEE A WORKING DOG:
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Don't call out to, make noises at, or maintain eye contact  with  a work-ing dog when you encounter it. He could seriously injure his partner if he's suddenly distracted. When in harness, the dog is "on duty" and needs to stay focused on what his human partner needs him to do.        
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Do not reach out to pet a working dog. The dog is "on duty," when in harness, even if he is just lying quietly at his person's side.  
If you absolutely cannot resist, ask the person first if you may pet the dog. And do not be disappointed if he/she says no. There may be a very good reason why petting is not appropriate at that time.

If a person gives you permission to pet his dog once, don't auto-matically assume you can pet the dog every time you see it. It is *not*

a pet, and when on duty, the dog must have permission *every* time to interact with someone.  

Don't  give a working dog com-mands. He could become confused if too many people try to tell him what to do. He needs to focus on---and obey---only his partner.

Don't interfere with the dog's handler. He/she has been properly trained to deal with the dog if a mistake has been made.
Don't be alarmed if you hear the dog told to 'Hurry Up.' Working dogs have commands for toileting. Remember, too, that the handler cleans up after the dog, and he/she must make sure the dog leaves the droppings in easy pick-up reach.

Don't give a working dog "people food." His own dog food is nutritionally balanced. And, when the dog is working in public places like grocery stores or restaurants, it's most

important that he not be distracted by food.

                        
[image: image6.wmf]                 

Don't assume that a person with a dog in harness is blind. Guide Dogs have been around for over 70 years. But dogs are also trained to assist people who are hearing-impaired or mobility-impaired.
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If you have any questions or concerns about the dog, please ask the handler. These dogs are beautiful animals, not just in terms of how they look, but also in the way they bond and work with their human partners. People who use canine assistance are happy to talk about their helpers!
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